
The following are pictures from the week ending in 01.21.22 in regards to the CLRC Renovations and Additions Project.  Simila r to last 

weekõs report there was more to report concerning the first floor so I have included photos for that floor on the first two page s.  Due to 

some more needed coordination between the electricians and the engineers prior to the placement of the floor slab for the sou the ast 

addition it was postponed until next week.  Work on replacing the curtain wall around the perimeter of the first floor stoppe d t his week, 

however since the materials were in the glazing contractor started on the north face of the second floor, and finished all bu t o ne set.  

Like on the first floor plan I have highlighted the completed windows in red for your reference.  More wallboard was hung on the  second 

floor with the total percentage complete surpassing the 75% mark.  In the next few weeks the new electrical panels will be in stalled on 

the first floor and old infrastructure removed which will require the second of many either partial or total building systems  shutdowns.  
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Photo #1 shows the excavation for the foundation system for the future 

screen wall that will enclose the area for the condensing units for the 

mini -split cooling systems in the main server in the basement.  The foun-

dation wall for this area will be placed next week along with several 

other miscellaneous areas around the south and west sides of the 

building.  

 

Photo #2 shows the foundations for the future entrance canopy on the 

east side of the building.  You can also see the connecting reinforcing 

steel that will help connect the future partial height seating walls stick-

ing up out of the concrete.  Additionally, the anchor bolts (wrapped in 

the red tape) are in and these will help anchor the steel support col-

umns for the canopy.  
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Photo #3 was taken on the east side of the building and shows the 

excavation needed for the future frost -proof entry stoop for the doors 

at the base of the west stair tower.  This is a building requirement as it 

helps to prevent frost in the wintertime from possibly heaving the slab 

up that would prevent the doors from swinging out completely and 

therefore possibly obstructing building occupants who may be trying to 

leave the building in case of an emergency such as a fire event.  
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